
MORLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 18th March 2013 
Present: Roger Cordey (Chairman), Anna Allison (Vice Chair), David Eckles, Brian Clarke, David Hastings, Diane Hastings 
In Attendance:  Sharon Bird (Clerk) and three members of the public were present.  
Meeting opened at 7.30pm

481) To consider accepting apologies for absence
There were no apologies to accept.
482) To accept and sign the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting on 18th February 2013
The minutes were accepted and signed by the Chairman.  Proposed by Councillor David Hastings, seconded by Councillor David Eckles
483) To record any new or existing declarations of pecuniary interest from members in any item to be discussed
There were no new or existing declarations of pecuniary interest from any member to declare.
484) To adjourn the meeting to allow public participation
Meeting closed 1932hrs
Farm Manager, Mr David Jones of Morley Agricultural Station extended an invitation to the members of the council to visit the site in the summer time.  The Council thanked Mr Jones for his kind invitation.  Clerk to action at a later date.  
Meeting re-opened 1942 hrs
485) Co-option of councillor vacancy & approval of Councillor Training Day
Mr Jon Blake presented himself to the council for consideration for the councillor vacancy.  The councillors voted and there was a unanimous show of hands in favour of Mr Blake becoming a councillor. Mr Blake was welcomed onto the council.  Mr Blake lives in the village of Morley and his children attend the local primary school.  He also runs a local Pest Control Company.
486) Report from The Morley Youth & Council Leasehold Working Group, including any decisions required.
The MY&CLWG have not met since the last parish council meeting.  Mr Tim Chapman reported that the next football club meeting is on the 4th April at which they will confirm the Trustees of football club and their AGM will be at the end of May or beginning of June.  It was proposed by Mr Chapman that the next Working Group meeting is on 8th April at 7.15pm and this date was accepted by the council’s representatives.  Councillor Cordey distributed copies of the OS maps of the area in question, purchased by the Council to Councillor Eckles and Mr Chenery.
487) Report from Morley Pathways – Working Group & Councillors, including any decisions required.

Councillor Cordey reported the results of his meeting with George Freeman MP, Michael Edney and Richard Long about the proposed path to Wymondham College. Mr Long no longer wishes to proceed with the planned path on the College side of the road, but has now suggested a permissive path on the other side of the road (opposite the College). The council welcomed Mr Long’s proactive offer in principle. Councillor Allison pointed out that the proposal does nevertheless have its own problems to be overcome, including road safety issues. She suggested that NCC Highways should be invited to give their opinion to ensure that the new route in its entirety (ie including accessing the path at the village end and crossing the road outside Wymondham College) does offer an overall improvement in pedestrian safety, and to make sure that any likely hazards along the route are identified and resolved. It was agreed that Councillor Cordey would seek more detail of the proposal from Mr Long and Councillor Allison would ask Highways to be ready to advise the council when more details are known.  Proposed by Councillor David Hastings, seconded by Councillor Brian Clarke.     

488) Report from Highways regarding the right of way of Swingy Lane – Email received 18/3/13 from Mrs Cally
Keohane, the Highway Boundary Officer.  The Clerk read out and distributed copies of the email received shortly before the meeting.  
“Thank you very much for your patience with me concerning Swingy Lane research.

Today I have unearthed correspondence between Norfolk County Council and Norfolk Agricultural Station dated July 1967 to October 1968.

The main theme of the correspondence is that the Agricultural Station, having maintained the road over the years as they were the main users, asked for 100yds of drainage pipe to be installed by Norfolk County Council and then they were prepared to take on the maintenance of the road from then on.

This idea went to committee and was accepted. Unfortunately, when the road schedules (which described the road) were being drawn up ready for the 1974 Local Government shakeup, this 'maintenance by others' was misinterpreted and the main section of unsurfaced road was removed from the List of Streets in error.

As this information has come to light at the eleventh hour, I have not been able to make sure that this maintenance has been transferred to another body and to what standard of maintenance. If this was maintained by Norfolk County Council, then it would be inspected every 5 years using a 4X4 with minimal maintenance.  The main point of these findings is that the road is public highway and is open to the public to use in vehicles or by foot or on horseback.  The Highway Engineer has been informed of this and will address the signage issue in due course.  Thank you once again for your patience.”
3 members left the meeting 2038hrs

489) Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting

(478) The light at Low farm Morley has been moved so it is not so bright when driving past.
(477) Big Litter Pick – Morley Primary School took part in this scheme and had a very productive time collecting rubbish from the woodlands adjacent to the school.

(477) Recycling credits – Waste reduction for the village – councillors considered textiles and paper banks and will wait for further information and the clerk to set up a meeting.  

 (475) Community Right to Bid – the clerk presented the draft potential assets list.  To be discussed further at the next meeting.

490)
Review of Playground inspections and any other business

Councillor Eckles confirmed that he had inspected the playground on 3/3 & 16/3 and there was no action required, however he reported lots of rubbish was collected, along with some small empty plastic bags which could have contained suspicious substances in.  Clerk to send DE the email address of PSCO Chris Shutt.   The Clerk informed the council “the play inspection company” who offer an annual inspection service, post installation and new playground design assessments.  Clerk to file information.  Proposed by Councillor Roger Cordey, seconded by Councillor Brian Clarke. 
491) To consider the view of the Council about the following planning applications:

a) Application 2013/0283.  Applicant:  Mr N Clancy of Willow Tree Barn, Attleborough Road, Morley St Peter, NR18 9TU - Conversion of stable block to residential accommodation to be used in conjunction with and ancillary to Willow Tree Barn. The parish council discussed and have no objections as long as it is within the development area of the parish.  Clerk to notify SNC.  Proposed by Councillor Brian Clarke, seconded by Councillor David Eckles.
b) Any time limited planning issues

Planning Application received 9/3/13 – via post.
Application No 56 – 2013/0346
Applicant:  Mr T Yallop of 9A Chapel Road, Morley St Botolph, NR18 9TF – Garage and car port extensions to residential dwelling.  The council discussed and have no objections or comments to make.  Clerk to notify SNC. Proposed by Councillor Roger Cordey, seconded by Councillor Brian Clarke.
492) Discuss any Highways matters

The clerk reported that a number of name plate signs in the village have been damaged which need to be reported on the forms brought to the meeting from South Norfolk Council.  Councillor Cordey to assist the clerk in reporting the damaged signs.  Proposed by Councillor Cordey, seconded by Councillor David Hastings.
493) Renewal of subscriptions for 2013/2014 

The clerk presented the costs for the renewal of subscriptions for the coming year as per the budget.  These were agreed to remain as the same as this current year.  Clerk to action.  Proposed by Councillor Diane Hastings, seconded by Councillor David Eckles.
494) Payment of Accounts & other administration
Community Account Balance 28/02/13 

 £8,164.45

Uncleared cheques of


 
£160.35
Balance as at 28/2/13 



£8004.10

Community Project Account  31/12/12 
 
£1, 743.39

Business Saver Account 28/12/12 -
     
£100.08

a) Receive correspondence

i) Anglian Water - in a letter dated 22nd February, Anglian Water confirmed that the land they own is required as it houses the pump station compound and equipment and would not be able to be offered to the parish council for recreational purposes.  Clerk to contact again.  Proposed by Councillor Eckles, seconded by Councillor Cordey.

ii) Bowls Club - The clerk confirmed receipt of the insurance documents from the Bowls Club expiring 4/3/14.
iii) Abate Pest Control – Treatment report received dated 13/2/13 for the Turner Field – very light mole activity.
b) Late Correspondence 
i) None.

c) Payment & approval of invoices required by councillors

The clerk presented the invoices for approval and cheques to be signed by the signatories.  These were accepted and agreed.  Proposed by Councillor Brian Cordey, seconded by Councillor Roger Cordey.
i) Expenses




£48.30

101131

ii) S Bird – Stanfords Business Mapping
£36.30

101132
iii) SNC – Dog Bin Servicing 


£214.13
101133
Late requests for payment



iv) SNC – VAT payment on last invoice

£11.20

101134

v) Abate Ltd




£84.00

101135

vi) S Bird – Stationery



£40.30

101136

TOTAL




£434.23

495) To receive reports from Councillors and Clerk

Councillor Roger Cordey

Personnel Committee to organise for the clerk’s staff appraisal and annual review.  Councillor Cordey to action.
Clerk
· The clerk informed the council that section 137 (4) (a) of the LGA 1972 for 2013/14 had been confirmed by the Department for Communities and Local Government  at £6.98, a percentage increase of 2.6% from last year (£6.80).

· The clerk confirmed to the council that the Morley Football Working Group could now be dissolved.  This was proposed by Councillor Cordey, seconded by Councillor Clarke.

· The clerk confirmed that she was now working for Tacolneston Parish Council as well and they would like to propose that a laptop be jointly purchased between the two parish councils.  This was discussed – Morley council are currently funding the clerk for her CiLCA qualification at a cost of around £350-£400 in total including expenses.  The study days for this are due to finish in May but the clerk has up to two years to complete this.  The clerk is hoping to complete this in the Spring/Summer this year.  Morley would be happy to fund this in total if TPC would fund the shared laptop?  Clerk to action.

· A letter to the bank was signed by all three signatories to change the clerk’s pay day from monthly to quarterly starting 15th June 2013.  Proposed by Councillor Allison, seconded by Councillor Diane Hastings.

496) Future business – Annual review of policies and procedures.
497) Date of Next meeting

Monday 15th April at 7.30pm

Meeting closed at 21.42hrs

Chairman, Mr Roger Cordey

Mrs Sharon Bird
Chairman’s signature:

Clerk to the Council
Date:

24/3/13

